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Attendance and Punctuality
There are some concerns we have with regards the attendance  of some of our pupils. 

Over the next weeks, we will be sending out letters informing some parents of our intention to monitor their child's attendance. For some pupils, we will invite their parent to a clinic meeting in school with our borough Education Welfare officer. For a small minority of pupils, a referral will need to be made to Haringey Education Welfare Services.  

Punctuality is also of great importance. Please ensure your child arrives at school on time each day to be ready to start a busy day at 8.55am. Most of our classes start the day with Guided Reading sessions. If your child is late to school, they may miss out on a vital opportunity to be directly supported in their reading by their class teacher. 

 

Asthma and Medical Conditions 
 Recently letters have gone home requesting parents to inform school of medical needs your child may have with regards, specifically to asthma. We request that every parent completes this form for their child and returns it to school as soon as possible. 

 

Contact details 
There have been a few incidents whereby a member of staff has been attempting to contact a parent and has been unable to get through on any telephone number. Please ensure that we have up to date contact details for you so that we can reach you in an emergency.  Thank you.

 

Parents approaching other pupils
Please can we remind you that, should you have a concern regarding another pupil at school , please discuss this with a member of staff who will deal with this issue. Please do not approach any pupil directly.  
 

 

Latest Sports News 
Tag Rugby: Another great day out at the Skolars TAg Rugby tournament. Fantastic achievement by the Tag Rugby squad who played well and came 3rd out of 30 schools who took part.

Table Tennis: We entered 2 teams into this years tournament (....  our first time participating). The boys team played really well but came up against opponents that have been playing this game for a long time. The girls had a better time and won the tournament and have now been entered into the regional finals.

Spurs Football Tournament: The football squad were last minute entries to the spurs tournament and took their opportunity by the horns! They played exceptionally well and didn't concede any goals. They have qualified for the regional finals which will take place in February 2016 with the chance to represent Spurs at Goodison Park, the home of EVERTON FC in May 2016 

 

Magical Maths Club
Magical Maths Club have planned to return in January 2016 on a Monday after school. This is a private company who liaise with school to offer this service. If you are interested in signing your child up for this club, you can do so by visiting their website at magicalmathsclub.com

 

 GCA sailing 
Last month a group of young people from Greig City Academy, a local Haringey secondary school came to visit us. They presented an inspirational assembly on their journey from renovating a boat that they found in a field to winning the ASTO Cowes Small Ships Race in October! The pupils were so interested in their story and asked very engaging and thoughtful questions. The children have been invited  to visit the school and take part in a sailing  event! You can visit their site at gcasailing.com 

Advent Prayer
Blessed are you, O Lord our God, king of the universe.

You sent your Son to be the Light of the world and to

spread his light of love to all.

As we light the candles of this wreath

May its growing brightness remind us of the approaching

nearness of your Son

So that the day of His coming may find us prepared and

filled with joy.

We ask this through Christ our Lord.

Amen

